七年级上册英语 Unit 1 单元综合测试

姓名:	班级:	学号:
жн. <u>———</u>	-72-7/	, , ·

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必用黑色签字笔将准考证号、姓名、考场号和座位号填写在答题卡上。用2B 铅笔 在"考场号"和"座位号"栏相应位置填涂考场号和座位号。将条形码粘贴在答题卡"条形码粘贴处"。
- 2. 作答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目选项的答案信息点涂黑;如需 改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案,答案不能答在试卷上。
- 3. 非选择题必须用黑色签字笔作答,答案必须写在答题卡各题目指定区域内相应位置上;如需改动, 先划掉原来的答案,然后再写上新的答案,不准使用铅笔和涂改液。不按以上要求作答的答案无效。
- 4. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

一、听句子选答语

- A. Sure. My name is Ann. B. No, I'm Ann. C. Yes, she is Ann.
- 2. A. She is beautiful. B. She has straight hair. C. She is an actress.
- 3. A. He is tall. B. Yes, he is. C. He has long hair.
- 4. What's the boy doing?







- A. He is polite.
- B. He is of medium height. C. He likes playing basketball.

二、听短对话选答案

- 6. Where are the lions from?
- A. Thailand.
- B. China.

C. Africa.

- 7. What can Lisa's dog do?
- A. He can draw.
- B. He can walk on two legs. C. He can dance.

- 8. What's the symbol of Thailand?
- A. Elephants.
- B. Lions.

C. Pandas.

- 9. What does Peter look like?
- A. He's short.
- B. He has long hair.
- C. He's of medium height.

- 10. What time does Mike get up?
- A. At 6: 00.
- B. At 6: 40.
- C. At 7: 20.

三、听长对话选答案

听下面一段对话,回答下列五	[个小题。			
11. Where did Vera go on vaca	tion?			
A. To New York.	B. To Tokyo.		C. To	Paris.
12. How long did Vera stay the	re?			
A. For 5 days.	B. For 4 days.		C. For	r 3 days.
13. What did Vera do there?				
A. She visited the museums.	B. She went sv	wimming.	C. She	e visited the friends.
14. How were the people?				
A. Humorous.	B. Strict.		C. Fri	endly.
15. Did Vera love the food?				
A. Yes, she did.	B. No, she did	n't.	C. We	don't know.
四、单项选择				
16 who knows the	answer to the que	estion can put up	his hand	i.
A. Anyone B. Son	meone	C. Everyone		D. No one
17What are you going to d	o this weekend?			
I together with my classmates	going	g to climb Moun	t Qian.	
A. is B. am	ı	C. are		D. were
18. The blue skirt 15	dollars.			
A. is on sale B. are	on sale	C. are on sale	for	D. is on sale for
19. Jerry is a good student at so	chool. He likes			
A. all the subject		B. the all subje	ects	
C. all subject D		D. all the subjects		
20. —everyone here to	oday? —Yes,	we		
A. Is; is all here B. Are	e; are all here	C. Is; all are h	ere	D. Is; are all here
21. —Whatyour siste	er?			
—She is tall and slim.				
A. is; like		B. are; look lil	ke	
C. is; look like		D. are; like		
22. —Oh, it's 10 o'clock. Mum	, I must go to be	d now.		

A. Good night		B. Good evening	
C. Good morning		D. Good afternoon	
23. Here my pi	ctures.		
A. am	B. is	C. are	e
24. There1	ots of of art in	the museum.	
A. are; works		B. is; work	
C. are; work		D. is; works	
25. Amy likes	. She is good at		
A. swims, swimming	B. swimming, swims	C. swimming, swimm	ming D. swims, swims
五、完形填空			
Dear Mike,			
How are you? I ha	ve a good time at my nev	v <u>26</u> in Beijing, 0	China. Here, I'm good27 my
teachers and classmates	s. They all like me and I a	ilso like <u>28</u> . At so	chool my favorite29 photo are
Chinese and music. And	dI 30 two clubs, t	the Chinese club and the	music club. In the music club, I have
a good friend. Her3	11 is Yang Peiyi. She	likes music. She32_	well. She can also play the piano
and the violin. She says	she wants to be a33	Yang Peiyi likes	34, too. On weekends she often
plays tennis or ping-por	ng with me. Do you want	to know her? Look! He	re is a35 of her. I think you'll
like her.			
			Yours
			Mari
26. A. store	B. home	C. school	D. family
27. A. for	B. with	C. at	D. in
28. A. it	B. her	C. him	D. them
29. A. teachers	B. friends	C. subjects	D. classmates
30. A. meet	B. join	C. see	D. know
31. A. name	B. number	C. parent	D. card
32. A. sings	B. draws	C. writes	D. eats
33. A. student	B. doctor	C. musician	D. friend
34. A. art	B. math	C. science	D. sports
35. A. map	B. photo	C. book	D. story

六、阅读单选

Vienna is a beautiful old city on the river Danube. It's the capital city of Austria and the centre of European classical music. From 1750 a lot of composers and musicians came to study and work in Vienna. Strauss and Mozart were two of the most important composers.

John Strauss, the younger was born in 1825. He made his first appearance conducting his own orchestra at the age of 19. He was even more successful and popular than his father. After the death of the elder Strauss, he united his group with the orchestra his father had made famous. Between 1871 and 1897 he composed 16 stage works for Viennese theatres. He wrote more than 400 waltzes and his most famous one was *The Blue damube*.

Mozart was born in Salzburg, Austria, in 1756. Before he was six he played not only the piano, but also the violin and the organ. His father started training him so early that by age six, Mozart was performing for the Kings and Queens of Europe. By eight, Mozart was writing his own symphonies. He wrote his first opera at the age of 12 and hundreds of beautiful pieces of music for the classical orchestra. Mozart completed over 600 works in all. Mozart was very famous and successful. He died in 1791.

600 works in all. Mozar	rt was very famous and s	uccessful. He died in 179	91.
36. Which is right acco	36. Which is right according to this passage?		
A. Vienna is the centre	e of European music.		
B. From 1750 a lot of	singers came to study an	d work in Vienna.	
C. John Strauss wrote	over 400 waltzes.		
D. Mozart began to pla	ay the piano at the age of	6.	
37. When did John Str	auss make his first appea	arance conducting his ow	n orchestra?
A. In 1867.	B. In 1844.	C. ln 1762.	D. In 1873.
38. John Strauss the yo	ounger was born in 1825	in Salzburg, wasn't he?_	
A. Yes, he was.		B. Yes, he did.	
C. No, he didn't.		D. No, he wasn't.	
39. How old was Moza	art when he died?	_	
A. 35.	B. 53.	C. 39.	D. 26.
40. From this passage	we know that		
A. Mozart was writing	g his own symphonies at	the age of 12	
B. Mozart was even m	ore successful and popul	ar than his father	
C. Mozart wrote hund	reds of beautiful pieces o	of music for the classical	orchestra

D. Strauss and Mozart were the most important singers in Vienna

Hello, boys and girls. My name is Linda Miller. My first name is Linda. My last name is Miller. Nice to meet



you! Look! This is my ruler. It's red.

Hi, I'm a boy. I'm Jack. My family name is Green. Look! This is my clock. It's white and black. That is my pen. It's blue.

Good morning! My name is Lucy King. Lucy is my first name. King is my last name. Nice to meet you! This is



my jacket. It's yellow.

41is a boy.			
A. Linda	B. Jack	C. Lucy	D. Mary
42. She is Linda Mille	r. Her family name is		
A. Miller	B. Linda	C. Green	D. King
43 . He isHi	s clock is white and black	k.	
A. Jack Green	B. Jack King	C. Linda Miller	D. Lucy King
44. She is Lucy. What	color is her jacket?		
A. It's black and white	e.B. It's yellow.	C. It's red.	D. It's blue.
45and	are two girls.		
A. Linda Miller; Jack	Green	B. Linda Miller; Lucy	King
C. Lucy King; Jack G	reen	D. Linda King; Lucy	Miller
七、用所给单词的正确	角形式填空		
根据所给单词的正确	形式完成句子		
46. This is a photo of	Kate. She is my((good) friend. I really lik	e to chat with her.
47. Do you like	(sing) songs with yo	our friends?	
48. He with his friend	s often (play)	football on Sundays.	
49. She never	(go)to bed before nin	e o'clock at night.	
50. Don't(close)the door. It's hot	today.	

八、填写适当的句子补全对话

符号一致。	
A: What does your friend look like?	
B: She isn't tall or short.	51
A: How about her hair?	
B: She has short curly brown hair.	
A: Is she a little bit heavy?	
B:	She is of medium build.
A:53	_?
B: Yes, she does. She always wears	glasses.
A:54	?
B: She likes playing tennis. And she	plays it very well.

补全对话 根据对话内容,在空白处写出恰当的句子,使对话意思连贯完整。所写句子应与所给的标点

九、书面表达

B: Her name is Alice.

根据下表内容,用英语写一篇 60 词左右的人物介绍。

A: ______ 55 ____?

姓名	王林
年龄	13岁
居住地	江苏南京
长相	短发,个子很高,戴眼镜
品格	友好,乐于助人,学习勤奋
所在学校	阳光中学
爱好	游泳,玩电脑游戏,经常在周末和同学一起踢足球,梅西(Messi)是他最喜欢的运动员和 偶像
理想	当一名足球运动员

参考答案

一、听句子选答语

1. A

【原文】May I have your name?

2. C

【原文】What does your sister do?

3. A

【原文】Is John tall or short?

4. C

【原文】The boy is listening to music.

5. B

【原文】What does Jack look like?

二、听短对话选答案

6. C

【原文】

M: Look at the lions. They are from Africa.

W: They are scary. And they sleep and relax for 20 hours a day.

M: They're really lazy.

7. B

【原文】

M: Oh, Lisa. Your dog is really interesting.

W: Yes. And he is smart, too. He can walk on two legs.

8. A

【原文】

M: Hey, Lily. Let's see the elephants there.

W: OK. They are cute and they are the symbol of Thailand.

9. C

【原文】

W: Is your friend Peter short?

M: No, he is of medium height. And he has short curly hair.

10. B

【原文】

W: Mike, what time do you get up?

M: I get up at twenty to seven.

三、听长对话选答案

- 11. B
- 12. A
- 13. A
- 14. C
- 15. A

【原文】

M: Hi, Vera. I just went back from New York. How was your vacation?

W: It was great! I went to Tokyo with my family. I stayed there for 5 days.

M: Really? What did you do there?

W: We went to a lot of museums, climbed the Fuji Mountain, and some interesting temples. I didn't have enough time, so I didn't go to the beach to swim.

M: Oh, how were they?

W: They were really interesting. But they were also very crowded.

M: Did you go shopping?

W: Yeah, I did. The stores there were neither cheap nor very expensive. I think it's OK. So I only bought some nice gifts for you.

M: And how were the people?

W: Yeah, the Japanese people were really friendly. My parents have some Japanese friends, and we had dinner at their house.

M: How was the food?

W: It was delicious. I love Japanese food!

四、单项选择

16. A

【详解】

句意:任何知道这个问题答案的人都可以举手。

考查不定代词。Anyone 任何人; Someone 某人; Everyone 每个人; No one 没有人。根据"who knows the

answer to the question"可知此处指知道问题答案的任何人,用 Anyone。故选 A。

17. B

【详解】

考查主谓一致。句意:"-这个周末你打算做什么?-我和同学们一起去爬钱山",这句话主语是"I",together with my classmates 只是伴随状语,不是。主语 I 是第一人称单数,应用 am, 故选 B

【点睛】

主谓一致。

名词+介词(with, except, along with...)+名词,作主语,谓语动词应与前面的名词保持一致。
She with her friends goes to the park.

18. D

【详解】

句意: 这条蓝色的裙子正在以十五美元的价格降价销售。

考查 be 动词和介词运用。on sale 热销,打折销售;for 以……为交换。主语是单数,所以系动词用单数 is,故选 D。

19. D

【详解】

句意:杰瑞在学校是个好学生,他喜欢所有的学科。all 形容词,所有的;其用法为: all the+可数名词复数/不可数名词。subject 可数名词,学科;subjects 名词复数。故选 D。

20. D

【详解】

句意: ——今天大家都到齐了吗?——是的,我们都在这里。

everyone 人人,每人,单数含义,所以作主语时,be 动词使用 is。we 人称代词,我们,复数含义,作主语时,be 动词使用 are。 all 代词,都,其位置是"be 后,行为动词之前"。故选 D。

21. A

【详解】

句意:——你的姐姐长得什么样子?——她又高又苗条。问某人长得什么样子用 what be so like?。本题中主语 your sister 是单数,be 动词用 is。故选 A。

22. A

【详解】

根据上句 I must go to bed now 可知,本句应该是"晚安"。故选 A。

23. C

【详解】

题中 my pictures 是复数,故谓语动词用复数。A和B都是单数谓语动词,故选 C

24. A

【详解】

句意:在博物馆有很多的艺术作品。

考查主谓一致和名词词义辨析。work工作,不可数名词;work作品,可数名词。博物馆里有的是艺术作品,所以应该用复数形式 works;主语是复数,be 动词应该用 are。故选 A。

25. C

【详解】

句意: 艾米喜欢游泳, 她擅长游泳。

考查非谓语动词。第一空 like doing sth,第二空 be good at doing sth,表示擅长做某事,故答案为 C。

五、完形填空

- 26. C
- 27. B
- 28. D
- 29. C
- 30. B
- 31. A
- 32. A
- 33. C
- 34. D
- 35. B

【分析】

本文是 Maria 写给 Mike 的一封信,信中介绍了在新学校的生活,她非常喜欢新学校,和同学们、老师们关系特别融洽,还介绍了好朋友的喜好。

【解析】

26.

句意:我在中国北京的新学校过得很愉快。

store 商店;home家;school 学校;family家庭。根据下文"my teachers and classmates. They all like me",可知是作者的新学校,故选 C。

27. 句意: 我和老师及同学们相处得很好。

for 为了; with 带有, 具有; at 在.....; in 在......里面。be good with 和.....相处得很好, 根据上文"I have a good time at my new school in Beijing", 可知作者和老师及同学们相处得很好, 故选 B。

28. 句意: 我也喜欢他们。

it它; her 她; him 他; them 他们。also 也,根据上文"They all like me",可知"我"也喜欢他们,故选 D。

29. 句意: 在学校我最喜欢的科目是语文和音乐。

teachers 老师;friends 朋友;subjects 科目;classmates 同班同学。由"Chinese and music"可知是学科, 故选 C。

30. 句意: 我参加了两个俱乐部。

meet 见; join 加入; see 看见; know 知道。由"the Chinese club and the music club"可知,是"加入俱乐部", join 符合句意,故选 B。

31. 句意: 她的名字叫张英。

name 名字;number 数字;parent 父母;card 卡片。由"Zhang Ying"可知,此处是名字,故选 A。

32. 句意: 她歌唱得好。

sings 唱歌; draws 绘画; writes 写作; eats 吃。根据上文"She likes music",可知歌唱得好,故选 A。

33. 句意: 她说她想成为一个音乐家。

student 学生; doctor 医生; musician 音乐家; friend 朋友。根据上文"She likes music...She can also play the piano and the violin",可知想成为音乐家,故选 C。

34. 句意: 杨沛宜也喜欢运动。

art 艺术;math 数学;science 科学;sports 运动。根据下文"On weekends she often plays tennis or ping-pong with me",可知她也喜欢运动,故选 D。

35. 句意: 这是她的照片。

map 地图;photo 照片;book 书;story 故事。根据上文"Do you want to know her",可知 photo 符合语境,故选 B。

- 36. C
- 37. B
- 38. D
- 39. A
- 40. C

【分析】

本文介绍了欧洲古典音乐中心——维也纳,并介绍了施特劳斯和莫扎特两位作曲家。

【解析】

36.

判断正误题。根据第二段最后一句"He wrote more than 400 waltzes and his most famous one was The Blue danube."可知,小约翰·施特劳斯写了 400 多首华尔兹,最著名的是《蓝色多瑙河》,故选项 C 正确。故选 C。

37.

推理判断题。根据第二段"John Strauss the younger was born in 1825. He made his first appearance conducting his own orchestra at the age of 19."可知,小约翰·施特劳斯生于 1825 年,他在 19 岁时第一次出现在指挥自己的管弦乐队中。也就是在 1844 年第一次出现在指挥自己的管弦乐队中。故选 B。

细节理解题。根据第三段内容可知,短文没有说小约翰·施特劳斯生于萨尔茨堡,根据第三段首句"Mozart was born in Salzburg, Austria, in 1756."可知,是莫扎特出生在萨尔茨堡。故选 D。

39.

推理判断题。根据第三段首句"Mozart was born in Salzburg, Austria, in 1756."可知,莫扎特出生 1756 年,结合本段最后一句 He died in 1791.可知,他死于 1791 年,推理可知,他死时 35 岁。故选 A。
40.

推理判断题。根据第三段"He wrote his first opera at the age of 12 and hundreds of beautiful pieces of music for the classical orchestra."可知,他在 12 岁时创作了第一部歌剧,并为古典乐团创作了数百首优美的乐曲,故选项 C 正确。故选 C。

- 41. B
- 42. A
- 43. A
- 44. B
- 45. B

【分析】

本文是琳达·米勒、杰克·格林和露西·金这三名学生的自我介绍。

【解析】

- 41. 细节理解题。根据"Hi, I'm a boy. I'm Jack. "可知,杰克是一个男孩,故选 B。
- 42. 细节理解题。根据"My name is Linda Miller. My first name is Linda. My last name is Miller."可知,琳达·米勒的姓氏是米勒,故选 A。
- 43. 细节理解题。根据"I'm Jack. My family name is Green. Look! This is my clock. It's white and black." 可知,杰克·格林的表是黑白相间的,故选 A。

- 44. 细节理解题。根据"Lucy is my first name. King is my last name. Nice to meet you! This is my jacket. It's yellow."可知,露西的夹克衫是黄色的,故选B。
- 45. 推理判断题。根据" My name is Linda Miller."和"My name is Lucy King."可知,Linda 和 Lucy 是两
- 46. best
- 47. singing
- 48. plays
- 49. goes
- 50. close

【解析】

- 46. 根据 I really like to chat with her 可推测上句为: 她是我最好的朋友。最好的用 good 的最高级 best。 故答案为 best。
- 47. Like 后跟动词的-ing 形式,表示: 喜欢做某事。故答案为 singing。
- 48. 此类题目动词的数要和 with 前的主语一致。故答案为 plays。
- 49. 主语是 she, 时态是一般现在时, 动词用第三人称单数。故答案为 goes。
- 50. 本题是祈使句, 动词用原形。故答案为 close。

点睛:此类题要多从语法角度考虑,如5题根据祈使句可知用动词原形。

- 51. She is of medium height
- 52. No, she isn't
- 53. Does she wear glasses
- 54. What sports does she like
- 55. What's her name

【导语】

在对话中, A 向 B 询问了 B 的朋友的相关情况,包括她的长相、爱好、名字等。

【解析】

- 51. 根据 A 的问题"What does your friend look like?",问的是长相,结合已有回答"She isn't tall or short",可知是中等身材,故填 She is of medium height。
- 52. 根据 A 的问话"Is she a little bit heavy?",结合 B 的补充"She is of medium build",可知是否定回答,故填 No, she isn't。
- 53. 根据 B 的回答"Yes, she does. She always wears glasses",可知 A 问她是不是戴眼镜,故填 Does she wear glasses。
- 54.根据 B 的回答"She likes playing tennis",可知 A 问的是喜欢什么运动,故填 What sports does she like。

55. 根据 B 的回答"Her name is Alice", 可知 A 问她叫什么名字, 故填 What's her name。

九、书面表达

This is Wang Lin. He is my good friend. He is thirteen, and he comes from Nanjing.

Wang Lin is tall. He has short hair with a pair of glasses. He studies at Sunshine Middle School. He works hard. He is nice and willing to help others.

Wang Lin likes swimming and playing computer games. He also likes football. He often plays football with his classmates at weekends. Mess is his favourite player and hero. He wants to be a football player in the future.

【详解】

本篇书面表达为人物介绍,结合本题所给的写作信息,介绍"王林"的姓名、年龄、居住地、外貌、品格、爱好等。根据内容提示可知本文应运用一般现在时态,注意一些常见句式的应用。写作中注意 连词、固定短语的交替使用,使文意连接紧密,还要注意使用丰富的语句,注意叙述顺序,符合逻辑 关系。

写作亮点:

结构紧凑,语言简练。文中 comes from, with a pair of glasses, works hard, be willing to, playing computer games, also, at weekends, in the future 等词(组)恰当使用,使上下文意连接紧密;文中还多处使用了并列连词 and,使文章增色不少,值得学习。